
HIF – MEETING SUMMARY 
Friday, 21st June 2024 

The Grange Campbell Town 
Meeting commenced at 11:00am 

 

 

• An update was provided around Workers Compensation with upcoming seminars to be run 
through Worksafe to provide information to Trainers. 

• Details were provided on the results of the Harness Industry Survey. 

• Discussion and approval for an increase to the secondary prizemoney level ($5,950 to $8,000) 
until 31 December 2024. 

• BOTRA requested a sub committee between ORI and industry representatives be created to 
discuss standing starts. 

• Tasracing advised RISE had provided an estimate on the proposed win based handicapping 
system. Further information has been requested to confirm viability. 

• An update was provided on the Tasracing Strategic Plan. 
• An update was provided on the progress of the Racing Regulation and Integrity Bill. 
• Harness Wagering update taken as noted. 
• Projects, Assets & Operations update taken as noted. 

• Marketing update taken as noted.  

• Animal Welfare update taken as noted.   
• The approved 2024/25 Race Dates taken as noted. 

• An update was provided on the Feature Events calendar for 2024/25. 

• An update was provided on the impact on the EIPP amendments implemented mid-April. 

• Concerns were raised regarding the approval of a training facility. 

• Discussions were held around interstate trainers and how this could be addressed through 
programming. 

• Confirmation was provided by the LPC regarding the holding of Australian Female Drivers 
Championship. Date to be confirmed. 

• BOTRA requested the investigation of a novice driver series to be held with Victoria. 
 
Meeting closed at 1:24pm 


